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Welcome to 2005.  Our ׆ rst activity 
of the year was our annual Frozen 
Finger Fun Fly held on New Yearõs 
Day oא  cially beginning at 10:00 
AM.  Some of the members who  ׇy 
electrics were more eager than the 
rest of us, so they had the sky to 
themselves for a while before the 
oא  cial start.  Rod Snyder was the 
 rst one in the air this year.  We had ׆
a fairly good turnout despite the 
clouds and cool north wind.  There 
was no snow on the ground again 
this year, and the temperature was 
right near the freezing point. It was 
surprising to ׆ nd that the ground 
was fairly dry despite all the rain 
over the last couple of days. It seems 
the strong winds of New Years Eve 

dried out things just for us.  The gate 
remained locked and not one person 
complained.  Everyone parked on 
the road and carried their models 
in.  I never actually counted the guys 
who turned up, but there were about 
25 there at one point.  Members 
kept arriving, staying for a while, 
greeting others with Best Wishes for 
the New Year. There was fresh co  ׅee 
for everyone thanks to Romeo who 
stepped up to the plate when no one 
else would volunteer.  He deserves a 
pat on the back and a free co  ׅee for 
all his e  ׅorts.  Power was supplied 
by Edward.  Many thanks to him also.  
Keith McLaren brought some cookies 
for us to sample.  They were a little 

cold, but no one complained.  It was 
nice to stand in the shelter out of the 
wind to take memberships and watch 
the goings-on out in front. In fact, 
I think there were more guys inside 
the shelter than outside.
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